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Officers 2023-2024 

  President – Sue Mower 
President Elect- Mary Schuehler 
Vice President – Lauren Little 
 Secretary – Alison Mandel 
Treasurer – Joe Klaiber 
Immediate Past President – Sherry Mandell 

 
Meetings are 1st, 3rd and 4th Thursdays at noon, 2nd Thursday at  
  5:30pm  At the Clarion Inn, Elmira 
 

Next Meeting – October 3 – Emmi Saufley – Runway for a Cause 
 

        Welcome Table:  Oct 3 – Mark Wayne  
            Invocation – Mark Wayne 
  

Today’s program was the installation of Officers and Directors for the 
2024-2025 Service Year. Congratulations to Sue Mower for an 
outstanding year as President.   

Lt Governor Designate Sue Mower – installed the 2024-2025 officers  

Mary Schuehler – President  
Mark Wayne – Vice President  
Alison Mandel – Secretary  
Joe Klaiber – Treasurer  
Sue Mower – Immediate Past President  
 
Directors – 
Gordy Schuehler, Lauren Little, Mike Wayne, John Keenan, Pat 
Blair, Ann Gerould, Peter Johnson, Steve Seaberg and Sharon 
Moore. 
 
We are still looking for a President Elect! Any past board member is 
eligible!  Please let Sue Mower or Mary Schuehler know if you are 
interested.  

 

 

Upcoming Programs: 
 
October 3 – Emmi Saufley – Runway for a Cause 
October 10 – Kevin Adams – Chemung County 
Fair – Wrap Up – 5:30pm meeting 
October 17 – Representative – Democratic 
Party 
 
   
 

Kiwanis Klarion –September 26, 2024 

Program 
Arena Ticket Scanning - 
Hockey Season begins on October 4 - the 
schedule went out with last week’s Klarion  
 
Extra Events – Oct 1 – Price is Right – scanners 
are Mark Wayne, Lauren Little, Mary & Gordy 
Schuehler  
Oct 18 – Jon Langston – EC Circle K  

DUES for 2024-2025 
 

Treasurer Joe Klaiber sent out the dues notices 
Although Kiwanis International raised the dues 
by $25 the club voted at the September Board 
meeting to only raise them $10 for 2024-2025.  
They will go from $130 to $140 per year!   Of 
the $140, the club only retains $9 per member 
to go to our administrative budget.  The dues 
breakdown that we pay to Kiwanis 
International is:  
International Dues & Newsletter - $85  
Insurance - $22  
NY District Dues - $24  
Totaling $131.00   
 
Dues are due by October 1st.  
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 
Oct 6 – Wineglass Marathon Parking  
4:30am – 7am. Need about 10 volunteers – 
breakfast to follow! 
Oct 6 – Grist Iron Brewery – Pumpkin 
Festival – need about 10 volunteers –  
Some at 9am, 10am & Noon 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Here’s What else you Missed 
Today….. 

50-50: 

Mike Wayne won the 50/50 of 
$10. Pot is at $110.  Since Gordy 
Schuehler left last week before he could 
draw he went first but didn’t find the 
King and then Mike Wayne drew but 
didn’t find it either!  Sorry guys!  

Rays Pay Day: 

Sue Mower won the $35 Next week it 
will be back to $5.00  

Happy Dollars 
  
Gordy Schuehler – Happy for Mary being installed as 
President.  Also happy for his son Kyle’s wedding last 
Saturday!  
 
Ron Allison – happy for Sue’s year as President and 
looking forward for Mary’s year.  
 
John Keenan – happy that after the long hot summer 
he finally got his AC fixed just in time for fall!  
 
Mark Wayne – last Sunday he had an early 
Thanksgiving with several of his children. Also, happy 
for the officers this year and he is looking forward to 
this coming year.   
 
Sue Mower -she donated back her $35 from Ray’s Pay 
Day and added $17 more to equal $52 for her 52 
weeks as club President and looking forward to her 
year as Lt Governor.   
 
Mike Wayne – happy for this past year and looking 
forward to ending his term as District Treasurer. Happy 
that he went to the Solheim Cup in Virginia and sorry 
that he will be away for the Wineglass Marathon!  
 
TJ Malone – for some missed meetings due to Golf! 
But happy for this past year.  He read an ad that was 
attached to a name ribbon for his grandfather Thomas 
A Malone at the 1938 NY District Kiwanis Convention 
in Albany!   
 
Alison Mandel – happy for this past year and the great 
job that Sue has done and for Mary for her year as 
President.  Also happy for Sue Mower being Lt 
Governor.  Happy also, that her last President & 
Secretary training is complete with Bronx Westchester 
South on Sun Sept 22 & Niagara Frontier North on Sept 
24!  EC Circle K has started up again this year and has 
gotten about 25 new members so far!  They will be 
selling cupcakes & bead bracelets at Octagon Fair on 
Saturday!  
 

Thank you to Katrina Nichols who brought a 
cake to celebrate Sue’s year as President!   

 
We also gave a going away gift to Amy & Trisha 
as this was their last meeting to serve us!  We 

wish them well in their next adventure and 
congratulations to Alan Fusco on his retirement! 

 
  
 
 
  


